Regional Head Office 

McDonalds Restaurants

3 Cross Lane 

Salford 

Manchester  

THE LETTERS OF DR UMAR AZAM:  LETTER NO. L910   
To: The Customer Service Manager             

Dated: 18TH December 1998
Dear Sir/Madam,  

From time to time, there is ‘media hype’ in newspapers that the substances and preservatives used in ‘fast-food’ are both artificial and of a unhealthy nature. This is despite the fact that such food is often delicious! 

I am writing to enquire whether the French fries you serve are suitable for a vegetarian diet, in other words, are the chips fried in animal fats or oils, or do they contain preservatives of animal origin? (Incidentally, fish oils are acceptable).

There is a rumour in the Muslim community that even the fillet-or-fish is similarly unlawful under the terms of Islamic dietary law! (Fish is ‘halal’ or ‘lawful’ under such law).

I am in contact with many members of the Muslim community and have actually applied a dietary file containing letters of information from various manufacturers.  E.g.  Nestle, your company’s letter will be similarly filed and made available to interacted readers. 

Yours sincerely

Dr Umar Azam B.A., Dip Freelance Journalism. 
